
Prince George's County Council
Agenda Item Summary

Meeting Date: 11/19/2014 
Reference No.: CB-086-2014 
Draft No.: 2 
Proposer(s): County Executive 
Sponsor(s): Lehman, Olson, Turner, Davis, Franklin, Toles, Patterson 
Item Title: An Act amending Subtitle 32 – Water Resources Protection and Grading Code to expand and 

increase participation in the Rain Check Rebate Program  

Drafter: Mary Holden, Department of the Environment
Jeff DeHan,Department of the EnvironmentResource Personnel:

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:
9/30/2014 12/4/2014  S Date Presented: Executive Action:

Committee Referral: 9/30/2014 - THE Effective Date: 1/20/2015 

10/16/2014 - FAVCommittee Action:

10/21/2014 Date Introduced:
11/19/2014 - 10:00 AMPublic Hearing:

11/19/2014 - ENACTED Council Action (1)
WC:A, DLD:A, MRF:A, AH:A, ML:A, EO:A, OP:A, IT:A, KT:ACouncil Votes:
P Pass/Fail:

Remarks:

AFFECTED CODE SECTIONS:
32-201.02, 32-201.03 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Transportation, Housing and Environment Committee Date 10/16/2014
Committee Vote: Favorable, 4-0 (In favor: Council Members Olson, Davis, Patterson and Toles)

CB-86-2014 seeks to amend the Rain Check Rebate Program, to expand eligibility to homeowner, condominium and 
civic associations, increase the maximum rebate allowable and amends the types and amount of techniques available 
for the rebate. This bill also authorizes rebate disbursement prior to construction for certain non-profits organizations.

The Department of the Environment (DoE) detailed that since inception of the Rain Check Rebate Program 
$14,749.01 was paid out during FY 2014, and $23,382.64 has been paid out during FY 2015 to date.  The Prince 
George’s County Code provides for an annual appropriation of $3.0 million dollars to the County’s Storm-water 
Management District Fund which is the source for rebate funding.  Total rebates granted per fiscal year may not 
exceed the $3.0 million appropriation.

Ms. Angela Angel and Ms. Mary Holden (DOE), provided additional information to and answered questions to the 
Committee, including the need to update the program regulations with passage of CB-86-2014. 
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The Office of Law finds the CB-86-2014 is in proper legislative form and saw no legal impediments to its adoption.

The Office of Audits & Investigations found that enactment of CB-86-2014 will have a negative fiscal impact on the 
County on the County’s Storm-water Management Division Fund to the extent of additional rebates being granted.   
However, these rebates encourage economic development, promote green initiatives, promote growth and assist in 
helping the County meet its obligations under the Clean Water Act.  Therefore, the resulting benefits received by the 
County may outweigh or offset the negative impact of the rebates.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION/FISCAL IMPACT:
(Includes reason for proposal, as well as any unique statutory requirements)
This Bill amends the Rain Check Rebate Program enacted as a part of CB 40-2012 by increasing the maximum 
lifetime rebate allowable to County property owners who install approved stormwater management practices. This 
Bill also authorizes rebate disbursement prior to construction and expands program eligibility to include homeowners,
condominium, and civic associations.

11/19/2014 - CB-86-2014 was amended on the floor prior to enactment as follows:

In the chart embedded on Page 3, under the “Residential” column for “Rain Barrels,” after “[$50]” insert “$2/gallon 
stored.”

CB-86-2014 (DR-2) was enacted. 
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